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The Gift of the Holy Spirit 
After the fifty days of Easter the next great festival of the 
Church is Pentecost (meaning literally the “fiftieth day”). 
Pentecost - also called the Feast of Weeks - was originally 
the Jewish celebration of the first harvest; later and 
additionally a commemoration of Moses giving God’s law 
to the people. Christians mark the fiftieth day after Easter 
as the day God’s Holy Spirit was bestowed upon the 
disciples, with the “gift of tongues” (various languages) for 
telling the Good News. In some Churches, Pentecost is 
also called Whitsunday (actually “white Sunday”) in 
reference to the robes worn by those who are Baptized on 
this day. However the Chancel and clergy are adorned in 
red to honor the “tongues of fire” that appeared on the 
disciples’ heads when Christ breathed the Holy Spirit on 
and into them. 
 
According to “The Catechism,” the teaching of the 
Church [BCP page 852-853], “The Holy Spirit is the Third 
Person of the Trinity, God at work in the world and in the 
Church even now. The Holy Spirit is revealed in the Old 
Covenant as the giver of life, the One who spoke through 
the prophets. The Holy Spirit is revealed in the New 
Covenant as the One who leads us into all truth and 
enables us to grow in the likeness of Christ. We recognize 
the presence of the Holy Spirit when we confess Jesus 
Christ as Lord and are brought into love and harmony 
with God, with ourselves, with our neighbors, and with all 
creation. We recognize truths to be taught by the Holy 
Spirit when they are in accord with the Scriptures.” 
 
Incidentally, though we refer to the Holy Spirit as “he” 
when we recite the Nicene Creed, all Biblical references to 
the Holy Spirit are actually feminine or neuter, never 
masculine.  
 
On May 31st we will celebrate Pentecost, the gift of God’s 
Holy Spirit for the people of God, and the gifts we have 
been given to spread the love of God in Jesus Christ. 

 
~ Fr. Brad 

 

Time of Fullness 
May is a month of fullness both in nature and in the life of 
the Church.  This year, liturgically, we’ll be deep into the 
season of Easter all month and will build to an explosion 
of the Spirit at Pentecost.   Our program year is nearing 
completion as ministries plan final celebrations to celebrate 
our work together, lay groundwork for the fall, and honor 
members of our community who will soon graduate.  At 
the end of this month, we’ll cheer Fr. Brad with our love 
and prayers into his well-deserved summer sabbatical.  
We’ll also welcome our new seminarian Peter Doddema 
into the full life of this community.  On May 26, he will 
begin a 40-hour-per-week, 8-week summer internship at 
St. Tim’s as a prelude to his time with us next year.   
 
In this time of fullness, may we remember that the Risen 
Christ himself gives us grace and power, as the Church and 
individually, to do God’s work through the Holy Spirit.  
He fills us with what we need and allows us to give what 
we have to others.  May we take time to ground ourselves 
in prayer and to consider these words from the monk and 
author Thomas Merton: 
 
“What truly matters is not how to get the most out of life, 
but how to recollect yourself so that you can fully give 
yourself.”  

~Rev. Leslie 
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Rector’s Sabbatical 
The Church provides one week of sabbatical for every year 
of service, to be used every seventh year for physical, 
spiritual, and intellectual refreshment. Hence, I will be on 
sabbatical (including four weeks of vacation) from June 1st 
through August 23rd. I plan to spend time with my family, 
rest (clergy tend to work 6-7 days a week, every week), 
catch up on household chores (it gives me a sense of 
satisfaction), and study. I have consulted with members of 
the Virginia Theological Seminary faculty and our own 
“uncle David,” The Rev. Dr. David Schlafer, about study 
resources. There are several books on my reading list, one 
of which I have already started – The Historical Jesus, The 
Life of a Mediterranean Peasant by John Dominic 
Crossan. His book is celebrated as “The first 
comprehensive determination of who Jesus was, what he 
did, what he said.” The author has done an extraordinary 
amount of research in ancient documents and recent 
studies. It is the kind of book that would put a lot of 
people to sleep but which I find enormously fascinating. 
He makes the first century Middle East come alive. I’ll 
bore you with esoteric insights in subsequent sermons.  
 
In advance, I want to thank our professional staff: Parish 
Administrator Carol Frost, Associate Rector Leslie 
Chadwick, Music Director Peter Waggoner, Sextons 
Phyllis Hogan and Josephine Martin; our office volunteers: 
Natalie Dubishar, Nikki O’Malley, Rebecca Page, Bill 
Sanger, Allyson Showalter, Rick Wilson, Thelma Hubert, 
Midori Yanagihara, and Genevieve Zetlan; our Vergers 
Michael Cook and Jane Perry; our Stephen Leaders and 
Ministers; and our summer intern/seminarian Peter 
Doddema – for all of their help and support. I’d like to 
also thank the countless helpers and ministry leaders who 
do innumerable important things, much of which is 
unnoticed. Please keep them in your prayers as they carry 
on in the Rector’s absence.  
 

It has been eight years since my last 
sabbatical and I am ready. I need, we 
all need, times for re-creation and 
renewal. We need to feed our minds 
and spirits as we do our bodies. I will 
miss you; I will miss our weekly 
reunions, conversations, and Holy 
Communion. But I realize this “time 
of rest” is vitally important. I will pray 
for you every day – for your health and 
happiness – and that God renew your 
mind and soul. I hope you have some 
Sabbath time this summer. God bless 

and refresh you. 
~ Fr. Brad 

 

A Letter from John Schmitz  
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 
 
I wanted to update you on where I am in life and the 
ordination process.  First, I am engaged to be married to 
Jenny Rain on May 30.  About a week before that, on May 
21, I will graduate from VTS [Virginia Theological 
Seminary] having completed all the requirements for the 
Masters of Divinity (MDiv).  I also have a job this coming 
fall.   I will be serving as a chaplain at National Cathedral 
School (NCS), and the job entails a variety of functions—
liturgical, pedagogical, and pastoral.  This summer Jenny 
and I will be settling into our house in Herndon, and, apart 
from reading AP exams, I will be here most of the time 
and will visit St. Timothy’s when I am able.  I have been 
serving at St. John’s, Centreville, and I have thoroughly 
enjoyed my many experiences there.  I will find out later 
where I will continue my parish work as part of the 
chaplaincy job at NCS.   
 
I also wanted to thank all of you for your generosity over 
these past three years.  Without spiritual support and 
financial aid, I do not see how I could have attended 
seminary.  I am indebted to St. Timothy’s and I know how 
important communities of faith are to fostering and 
maintaining love of God and service to others.   You will 
continue to be in my prayers and please know you are 
always welcome to contact me about any questions you 
might have. 
 
God’s peace, 
John Schmitz 
 
Volunteer at the Closet in May 
St. Timothy’s supports the Closet by 
providing two volunteers per shift on the 
dates that we are assigned each month. For 
May those dates are as follows: 

 
Tuesday, May 5 
Tuesday, May 19 
Saturday May 30   

 
The shifts are 10:00 a.m. – 12:00 noon and 12:00 noon – 
2:00 p.m. Please contact Holly Hartge at 703-318-8292 or 
mhhvirginia@verizon.net to volunteer. 
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St. Timothy’s 2009 Annual Parish 
Retreat 
This year’s Parish Retreat 
was held at Shrine Mont in 
Orkney Springs, VA on 
March 27-29, 2009.  We 
had 50 folks with us this 
year (up 16 from last year).  
What a great time of rest 
and renewal, as well as a 
time of laughter and 
fellowship.  Shrine Mont, 
our Diocesan Retreat 
Center, is actually a group 
of cottages and a grand old 

hotel (which is listed in the National Register of Historic 
Places), nestled in the beautiful Shenandoah Mountains.  
We are truly blessed to have this wonderful gathering 
place, which is also the home of The Cathedral Shrine of 
the Transfiguration, an open-air cathedral of the Diocese 
of Virginia. 
 
Friday evening was spent in the 
usual way, getting settled in and 
chatting. We made nametags out 
of crafty materials (card stock, 
stickers, glitter, etc.) and then 
enjoyed playing our version of 
the old game show, Let’s Make a 
Deal (fitting in with the weekend 
theme of “Opening Doors”). 
 
The theme for the retreat was 
inspired by the book “Open the Door: A Journey to the 
True Self,” by Joyce Rupp. Cheryl Brock designed and led 
a program Saturday to help us learn about our own 

spiritual and emotional doors.  
While some participated in the 
group discussion, others sat on the 
porch and chatted in rocking chairs 
or just relaxed.  The children (we 
had 12 of them participate this 
year!) spent the morning with 
Caroline Arlington, Susy Nixon, 
Katie Mazza, and Leslie Chadwick, 
taking a hike, playing on the 
playground, and decorating props 
and rehearsing for the evening’s 
Talentless Show. 

 
The adult program reconvened for a short afternoon 
session Saturday and then there was rest/free time.  Some 
took hikes, did crafts or knitted, worked on crossword 
puzzles, shopped in the bookstore, and many just sat in 

rockers to chat or took a nap.  Some of our younger ones 
enjoyed outdoor play, while the rain thankfully held off. 
 
The evening’s Talentless Show was, as usual, the highlight 
of the weekend.  There was a lot of laughter and groaning 
at bad jokes, but also plenty of talent. Of course, the 
Hallelujah Honeys stole the show with their poise, beauty 
and talent (and there were a few new members this year!).  
The night concluded with many of us sitting on the porch 
chatting (and eventually getting scolded by Cheryl when 
we were being too loud after “quiet time” had started).   
 
On Sunday, we held a hymn sing with Peter and a worship 
service led by Leslie, and after a delicious lunch of fried 
chicken and butter beans (a Shrine Mont tradition), 
everyone sadly packed up and headed for home.  As 
always, the food was great and very filling, the rooms were 
comfortable and the fellowship was amazing.   
 
I hope you will all plan to join us next year for this 
wonderful time apart and a time of friendship and renewal.   
 
Katie Mazza, Coordinator, St. Timothy’s Annual Parish Retreat 

 
St. Timothy’s is a Caring Community 
Easter Sunday was a wonderful celebration, thanks to 
everyone who helped make it happen – choirs and 
musicians, altar guild, flower guild, acolytes, lay Eucharistic 
ministers, vergers, ushers, greeters, sextons, parish 
administrator, music director, clergy, nursery attendants, 
the Boy Scouts who 
made our temporary 
signs, and of course 
you who attended 
one of the services, 
who prayed, recited, 
and sang your faith! 
More than six 
hundred people 
came to praise God for 
the resurrection of Jesus Christ! Easter Sunday at St. 
Timothy’s was glorious. 
 
However, there are actually more than a thousand 
individuals in our Church family. So, unfortunately, we 
don’t always notice who is missing on a Sunday morning, 
or who might want or need help to get through a crisis. 
Your clergy and Stephen Ministers would like very much 
to know when you need our support; please share your 
“ups and downs” with us. Call or email your clergy 
lesliec@saint-timothys.org. (703-437-3790 ext. 12) or 
bradr@saint-timothys.org. (703-437-3790 ext. 11). 

~ Fr. Brad 

An Easter Service
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Boy Scout Troop 159 Watch: Camping in 
the Rain 

In March Troop 159 
went camping at Sky 
Meadows Park.  The 
Scoutmaster chose a 
walk-in campsite, so 
we had to hike ¾ of a 
mile, which was only 
grueling because of 
our 80+ lb. packs.  

The campout was still 
fun, however, regardless 
of the persistent drizzle.  
The patrol of new 
Scouts went on a short 
hike, and after dinner 
we all had a campfire. 
The food was delicious, 
but the adult patrol 
wouldn't share their 
cookies with us. 
 
Read next month's issue and find out about the caving trip: 
45 stories below! 
 
 
 

Voce Chamber Singers 
"Northern Virginia's premier choral ensemble"  

— The Washington Post 
Dr. Kenneth Nafziger, Artistic Director 

 
present 

Handel, Haydn & Harris 

 
 George Frideric Handel’s Chandos Anthem #9 (O Praise the 

Lord with one consent) 
 Franz Joseph Haydn’s Missa Sancti Nicolai, Mass No. 6 in 

G Major 
 World Premiere of a new commission by award-winning 

composer, Matthew Harris (Shakespeare Songs, Book 
VI) 

 Meet composer Matthew Harris at a reception to follow 
 

 
St. Timothy’s Vacation Bible School 2009 
You are invited to join St. Timothy’s Community Vacation 
Bible School, taking place July 13-17 from 9:30 a.m. to 
12:00 noon daily. Our theme this year is Camp E.D.G.E. 
(Experience and Discover God Everywhere)!  

Camp E.D.G.E will bring your children closer to God as 
they discover that God is with them at all times, in all 
places, and in all circumstances, ready to help them and 
guide them. They will also come to know Jesus as their 
friend and Savior who went to the extreme for them.  

Day 1: Trek to the Promised Land: God is with me. I 
will stay close to God. (Joshua 1:1-11; 3:1-4:18) 

 
Day 2: Trek to Bethlehem: God guides me. I will follow. 

(Matthew 2:1-12) 
 
Day 3: Trek to the Pharisee’s House: God teaches me. I 

will learn. (Luke 14:7-14) 
 
Day 4: Trek to the Upper Room: God loves me. I will 

love God and others. (John 13:3-20; 13:33-14:30; 
16:12-18:1) 

 
Day 5: Trek to Galilee: God sends me. I will go. 

(Matthew 28:1-10, 16-20) 
 
To register for Camp E.D.G.E. or to find out more, please 
contact:  
Liz Griffith, VBS Coordinator: 703-318-6777 or 

lizgriff@yahoo.com,  
Lydia Gough, Asst. VBS Coordinator: 703-318-0109 or 

Goughsva@verizon.net 
 
CPR Class 
On behalf of the Youth Group, Ken Vierra will offer an 
all-day class in Standard First Aid and Adult/Child/Infant 
CPR.   He can teach a maximum of 12 people and the cost 
for the full class will be $41 per person (slightly higher if 
AED training is included).  Please let us know if you are 
interested in the class.  Once we get enough interest, we 
will choose a date for the class together.  We urge 
teenagers who babysit, new parents, lifeguards, and anyone 
else who would like to be certified in these skills to sign up 
on the interest sheet on the Youth Group bulletin board 
or to contact Ken Vierra at kenvierra@aol.com. 

Saturday, May 16, 2009 
at 7:30 pm 

St. John Neumann 
Church 

11900 Lawyers Road 
Reston, Virginia 

Sunday, May 17, 2009 at 
3 pm 

St. Timothy's Episcopal 
Church 

432 Van Buren Street  
Herndon, Virginia 

The Four-Wheeled Monster

The Drizzling Rain 
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MS Capital Challenge Walk 
The Multiple Sclerosis National Capital Challenge Walk is 
October 3-4, 2009.   Brocks’ Walkers is a group of almost 
20 church members and friends who have come together 
to take the challenge.  In 2007, we participated in the 
Challenge Walk and raised $11,000 in about 6 weeks.  We 
have started earlier this year and hope to beat the amount 
raised in 2007.  We need to raise $1,500 for each person 
who will walk the 2 day, 50 kilometers course.  Our goal is 
to raise money for the society and participate in the 
challenge walk.  The money is used to fund research, to 
facilitate professional education and to provide programs 
and services to help people with MS and their families 
move their lives forward.  We are very excited about this 
undertaking and hope for support and encouragement 
from our friends and families.   
 
We would like to extend an invitation to you to join us at 
our upcoming fundraising events.  Our first fundraiser is 
the MS Capital Challenge Walk Dinner on Wednesday, 
May 20, 2009 from 5:30 – 7:00 p.m. at the Herndon 
United Methodist Church in Herndon.  Please join us for 
fellowship and good food.    More information will follow 
for upcoming fundraising events: 
 
 Jimmy’s Old Towne Tavern Night – Thursday, June 

11, 2009 
 Yard Sale at St. Timothy’s Episcopal Church – 

Saturday, July 11, 2009 
 Ladies Night Out – TBD 
 Ladies Tea - TBD 
 
Also, please consider volunteering to help out at these 
planned events or in any other way you can.  The positions 
available on the team are walker, crew member, and 
volunteer.  Please check out our team website by using the 
below link or by going to www.msandyou.org , look for 
the Challenge Walk and then choose Team Information. 
http://main.nationalmssociety.org/site/TR/Challenge/D
CWChallengeWalkEvents?team_id=151171&pg=team&fr
_id=10771&et=y8l96_H7NJWPoAEPPN0r4Q..&s_tafId
=104989.  Contact Chris Brock at 
Christopher.brock2@verizon.net or 703-437-3968, or 
Hollis Colie at hollis211@aol.com or 703-499-7936 with 
any questions.  
 
Stewardship of Creation Meeting Notice  
The Diocese of Virginia's Stewardship of Creation 
committee is holding its annual meeting on Saturday, May 
16, 2009 in Charlottesville Virginia.  For more 
information, please contact St. Timothy's Steward of 
Creation, Craig Dubishar, at 703-430-8734 or 
Craig.Dubishar@raytheon.com.   

In God’s Service 
The Service Ministry presents the following giving 
opportunity to the parishioners of St Timothy’s.  We ask 
that you prayerfully consider the needs of this community 
organization and how you might support them.  The Jeanie 
Schmidt Free Clinic has been supported by St. Timothy’s 
since 2002.  Contributions may be sent to JSFC, PO Box 
5143, Herndon, VA 20172. 
 
Dear St. Timothy’s Congregation, 
 
The Jeanie Schmidt Free Clinic (JSFC) needs your help.  Twice a 
year, fall and spring, the clinic appeals to its supporters for 
contributions.  As the economy has worsened, the clinic has seen a 
dramatic increase in requests for medical care and related services.  
At the same time the economic crisis has made fund raising more 
difficult and caused the clinic budget to be severely strained.  That is 
why I am asking for your help. 
 
Could you please consider accepting our invitation to a Stay at Home 
Ball?  I know you as a concerned, caring congregation.  I also know 
your time is valuable.  By sending JSFC whatever amount you are 
able, you will make free health care possible for those who are most at 
risk in our community.  Then kick back and enjoy yourself. 
 
Make your evening a memorable event by arranging something special 
for yourself, knowing your contribution is making a difference in the 
life of someone who really needs your help.  Make it even more special 
by contacting a friend or family member to explain what you are 
doing for JSFC and why, and that you wanted to share this special 
occasion with them.  
 
Thank you for everything you do for others and thank you in advance 
if you are able to participate in the JSFC Stay at Home Ball.  
Together, you and I can make a difference. 
 
Sincerely. 
Meagan Ulrich 
Executive Director 
Jeanie Schmidt Free Clinic 

  

Scenes from Charlie’s 
Chili Cook-Off 
 (more next month!) 



6 
 

Stewardship of People 
We are grateful to God and this congregation for the 
response to last year’s stewardship campaign: Abundant 
Giving, Abundant Life. Our congregation has responded 
with a 5% increase in pledges, which has allowed St. 
Timothy’s to fund priorities identified by the vision budget 
process initiated by the Vestry last year. That process 
increased member participation in defining the needs and 
concerns of the many ministries of our church, and 
allowed the Vestry to define more accurately our 
congregation’s priorities. 
 
The central theme of Abundant Giving, Abundant Life is 
becoming Christ-centered rather than self-centered. As a 
Christ-centered community, we choose to focus on 
Ministry – activity that expresses and spreads our faith – 
since it is Ministry that sets us apart from others who do 
“good works.” That focus was clearly identified in our 
vision budget process. The increase in pledges has allowed 
us to adopt a 2009 budget that includes the following: 

 
Service Ministry   $3,000.00 

 Music Ministry    $6,900.00 
 Christian Education   $2,500.00 
 Youth Group    $4,000.00 
 Hospitality Ministry   $2,200.00 
 Pastoral Care    $500.00 
 Communications Ministry $700.00 
 Open Arms Ministry  

(formerly Evangelism) $700.00 
 Accessibility Ministry  $500.00 
 Stewardship Ministry  $2,000.00 
 Stephen Ministry   $2,500.00 
 Worship/Altar Guild  $3,120.00 
   
We want to build on last year’s successful stewardship 
campaign by expanding our focus to stewardship of 
people. It is an area at which St. Timothy’s excels: we 
provide meeting space each week to over 20 twelve-step 
organizations that help people overcome addictions; our 
members support numerous charitable organizations 
including LINK, The Closet, the Loudoun Abused 
Women’s Shelter, Reston Interfaith, the Hypothermia 
Shelter, the Jeanie Schmidt Free Clinic, among many 
others; we send members on annual mission trips to the 
Lakota Indian Reservation and to Dungannon; we provide 
an excellent Pre-School for the community; we sponsor 
numerous organizations such as Boy Scouts and math 
tutoring. Stewardship of people includes not only the 
service ministries just mentioned, but all of the Ministries 
listed above. In the coming weeks we will be highlighting 
the many ways that our members provide stewardship of 
people, be it through music or teaching or Stephen 
Ministry, to name but a few examples. 

Interest in Protecting the Environment is 
Dropping 
A new poll shows that people who once put a huge 
emphasis on the government’s green efforts now have 
other issues they care about more. In late January 2009, the 
latest Pew Research Center poll shows that the economy 
and job market have jumped to the top of the priority list 
for most people.  In January 2008, 75 percent of 
Americans polled said that the economy should be a top 
priority, and in a year’s time, that has jumped to 85 
percent.  On the other hand, however, protecting the 
environment has fallen from 56 percent a year ago to just 
41 percent today.  Unfortunately, this points to a 
disturbing trend.  As people are more focused on job 
security and retirement funds, there appears to be less 
thought given to continuing care of God's Creation.  Why 
is there a trade-off?  Indeed, many environment-friendly 
steps actually save money -- water, electricity, and gas 
conservation all could save a family hundreds of dollars 
(thousands?) a year.  Why can't the economy and the 
environment both be equally important?  (A Message from 
St. Timothy's Steward of Creation)  

Ushers Needed 
Ushers are needed for the 11:00 am service. We would ask 
you to serve approximately once a month. If you would 
like to volunteer your time to this worthy calling, please 
contact Jim Wallis at 703-478-3390 or email him at 
jimwwiii@aol.com.  

New Registered Members for April 2009 
 
The following individuals became registered 
members of St. Timothy’s in April: 

Dewaine Norris 
Molly Norris 
Daphne Maillard 
Katie Mazza 

Registered members are baptized, confirmed, or 
received at this church or are baptized in another 
congregation and transfer their membership to St. 
Timothy’s. Membership has its privileges: you can 
vote in St. Timothy’s church elections, be elected a 
member of St. Timothy’s Vestry, or register your 
child early for St. Timothy’s fabulous preschool. If 
you would like to become a registered member of 
St. Timothy’s, please complete and return a 
Membership Transfer Form (available in the church 
office) or the form can also be accessed at 
www.saint-timothys.org.  
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Welcome, Dewaine and Molly Norris!  

Wherever in the world they happen to be, Dewaine and 
Molly Norris quietly and intentionally seek out ways to 
make a positive difference in the lives of others. A quote, 
included at the bottom of Dewaine’s e-mails, reflects this 
guiding principle:  

You don’t have to make the headlines to make a difference. 
– S. Truett Cathy, founder of Chick-Fil-A 

This recurring theme has yielded many 
exciting results and is part of the reason 
that the couple has chosen St. Timothy’s 
as their new church home. I recently had 
the opportunity to talk with Dewaine and 
Molly about how they happened to come 
to St. Timothy’s, and what they found 
when they arrived. Even though we were 
sitting on plastic chairs in a Sunday School 
room, I instantly felt “at home” – warmly welcomed into a 
cozy living room by gracious friends. Their quiet 
generosity of spirit comes shining through.  

Dewaine and Molly have lived all over the world, including 
several places in the DC Metro area. Fair Oaks is currently 
home base, chosen for its proximity to Molly’s work in the 
Fairfax County government. Molly blends CPA training 
with a commitment to outreach, working with the 
financing side of affordable housing for people in need. 
Dewaine owns a consulting firm dedicated to providing 
innovative marketing and sales support to a variety of 
industries and clients. Both love their work.  

They confess that they are still getting settled in the 
apartment. Exciting events, such as brand-new “really 
cute” grandson Tilden, have taken priority over unpacking 
and getting pictures hung.  

Dewaine and Molly began “church shopping” after 
moving to the apartment. Criteria included: active in the 
community, good messages, friendliness, and not self-
centered but more outwardly focused. St. Timothy’s was 
one of three churches equidistant to their new home. In 
addition, an article about St. Tim’s in the Virginia 
Diocesan e-Communiqué prompted a Google search and a 
visit to St. Timothy’s website. The couple decided to 
attend a 2008 Christmas service, and stayed. “We liked it. 
The people seemed to be friendly, we liked Brad and 
Leslie, and it seemed to have the other things we were 
seeking.”  

As Leslie admiringly exclaims, “Dewaine and Molly are 
wonderful, interesting people who value community – they 
have jumped right in!” Dewaine has joined Education for 
Ministry (EfM). In his words, “I like the EfM program. I 

have wanted to do this for a long time and have never had 
the opportunity.” Molly has joined the Shawl Ministry, 
which she thoroughly enjoys…although due to work 
commitments and Pilates, she is unable to make every 
meeting. And as a new member of St. Tim’s, Dewaine is 
also taking part in the “Open Arms Ministry.” They enjoy 
the 8:00 a.m. service because it opens the rest of the day to 
other activities. Molly says, “We feel very comfortable 
here. Everyone has been really nice!” 

Wherever they travel, the couple actively looks for 
opportunities to give back to the community. 
While serving with the Peace Corps in Ukraine, 
these opportunities included working with a 
support organization for entrepreneurs and 
small businesses and teaching at a small college, 
as well as being thoroughly involved in other 
aspects of Kirovograd, the community in which 
they lived. As active members of their Florida 
parish, opportunities included launching an 

outreach initiative to answer the question, “Who in the 
community could use the money that we want to donate?”  

Outside St. Tim’s, a current interest is Angel Food 
Ministries, a non-profit, non-denominational food co-op 
that works with local host sites to help people stretch their 
food dollars. Centerpointe Church at Fair Oaks is now a 
new host site, and Dewaine and Molly have jumped in. 

“We try to make a difference – it’s one of the reasons we 
went to Ukraine. We like to stay busy, prefer to work in 
the background, and don’t care about getting credit as long 
as something gets done.” 

In addition, Dewaine and Molly “always try to take 
advantage of opportunities” to travel. Extensive travel 
overseas has included trips through Sweden, Norway and 
Finland by train, and Dewaine’s stay in St. Petersburg to 
work on his Russian. Trips in this country have included 
frequent visits to family, as well as tracing the Lewis & 
Clark Trail from St. Louis to the Pacific Ocean – in a 
Miata! 

If you have not yet had an opportunity to meet Dewaine 
and Molly, please introduce yourself and welcome this 
remarkable couple to St. Timothy’s.  

Consider all the paths to St. Timothy’s, taken by parishioners over 
the past 140+ years. Our stories are as varied as our gifts! This 
article is intended to offer a small insight into two of those paths, and 
to provide a fresh perspective on our outreach efforts. If you are 
relatively new to St. Tim’s and would like to share your story, or if 
you would like to introduce someone new to the community via The 
WORD, our monthly newsletter, please contact Elaine Horsfield 
(ehorsfield@cox.net), Communications Ministry Chair.  

– Lael Lyons, Communications Ministry 

Dewaine and Molly with Tilden
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St. Timothy's newsletter, The Word, is published monthly and 
emailed to members and friends on the first day of each 
month. It also appears in full color on the website (www.saint-
timothys.org) home page under Downloads. If you wish to 
receive a copy by mail, please notify Carol Frost in the church 
office (office@saint-timothys.org). Copies of The Word are also 
available in the office.  

The deadline for submission of material for the next issue is: 
Thursday, May 21st, 2009 

Questions, articles, or ideas for The Word are always welcome 
as are your comments. You may send materials via email to 
wordeditor@saint-timothys.org and put Word in the subject 
line. Photos are also welcome; please identify key people in 
photos. Articles or letters may be edited for brevity or 
appropriateness. 

2009 Vestry 

Terms expire January 2010 

Mr. Michael Cook 
Senior Warden 
703-860-4459 
jaramad@aol.com 

Ms. Pat Rhoads 
Liaison to Service 
703-437-0393 
patriciarhoads@aol.com 

 
Terms expire January 2011 

Mrs. Hollis Colie 
Liaison to Christian Education 
703-787-0272 
hollis211@aol.com 
 
Mr. Jim Hendrick 
Liaison to Stewardship 
703-430-4914 
jhendrick@udcc.com 

Terms expire January 2012 

Ms. Cheryl Brock 
Liaison to Worship 
703-437-3968 
charlieandmaggie@hotmail.com 
 
Ms. Kathy Lombard 
Liaison to Finance 
703-862-6731 
kathy.lombard@yahoo.com 

Treasurer 
Mr. Rick Wilson 
703-435-1925 
rwilson20@verizon.net 
 

Mr. Keith Pinkard 
Liaison to Youth 
703-758-2583 
mapnbuild@cox.net 

Mrs. Genevieve Zetlan 
Liaison to Open Arms Ministry 
703-456-7230 
gzetlan@gmail.com 

 
Mr. David Hixon 
Junior Warden; Ad Hoc Liaison 
703-222-7776 
djhixon@yahoo.com 
 
Ms. Tricia Mussante 
Liaison to Hospitality 
703-481-6853 
p.mussante@verizon.net 

 

Mr. Steve Page 
Liaison to Buildings and Grounds 
703-435-2542 
sr3page@verizon.net 
 
Mr. Patrick Hobson 
Liaison to Communications 
703-464-0405 
edrick4u@hotmail.com 

Registrar 
Ms. Jillian Hajdasz 
703-729-3471 
HReyzner56@aol.com 
 
 

Church Information 
Rector 
The Reverend Brad Rundlett 
703-437-3790 x11 
bradr@saint-timothys.org 
 
Music Director 
Mr. Peter Waggoner 
703-437-3790 x16 
peterw@saint-timothys.org  
 
Newsletter Editor 
Ms. Allyson Showalter 
wordeditor@saint-timothys.org 
 

Services 
Sundays 
8:00 a.m. - Holy Eucharist, Rite I 
9:30 a.m. - Holy Eucharist, Rite II, Children's Chapel 

(nursery care available) 
11:00 a.m.- Holy Eucharist, Rite II, Christian Education 

(nursery care available) 

Wednesdays 
12:15 p.m.- Holy Eucharist and Healing Service 
 

Office Hours 
Monday - Friday, 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.  (and by appointment). 
Clergy are off on Fridays. 
 
Upcoming Events 
May 10 – Mother’s Day 
May 17 – Voce Concert 
May 24 – Taizé Service 
May 25 – Memorial Day, Church Office Closed 
May 25 – Vestry Meeting 
May 31 – Pentecost  
 

Associate Rector 
The Reverend Leslie Chadwick 
703-437-3790 x12 
lesliec@saint-timothys.org 

Parish Administrator 
Ms. Carol Frost 
703-437-3790 x10 
office@saint-timothys.org  
 


